National Federation of the Blind of the Miami Valley

April 8, 2017

Christ Episcopal Church – 20 W. 1st St., Dayton

Introductions

Attendance: Dr. Carolyn Peters (President),Jaynine Pickens (Vice-President), Tim Janning (Treasurer), Robert Spangler (Secretary), Davita Williams, Karen Warner, Sharon Dodds, Karen Freyvogel, Gloria Robinson, Sheila Hardy-Wilson, Shana Mueller, Amy Bonano, Richard Payne, Shirley Mcdowell, Wanda Sloan, Joel Carsons, Terri More, Charles Boykin, Vincent Boykin and Mr. Heck. 

Dr. Carolyn Peters called the meeting to order at 1:00pm and Wanda Sloan gave the prayer.

Karen Warner rewarded a door prize to Wanda Sloan, Terri More, Joel Carsons and Tim Janning.

Secretary report

Robert Spangler read the minutes from the March meeting.  Ms. Warner motioned to accept and Mr. Payne seconded.

Treasurer report

Tim Janning read the treasurer report. Mr. Payne motioned to accept and Ms. Warner seconded. Mr. Janning explained that the surplus is the difference between what we spent and brought in. Received payments from Shana and Karen. Also received $80 for tickets sold for spaghetti. 

Committee Reports

Fundraising

Mr. Payne asked if the second Saturday of June would be a good day for the Chipotle fundraiser. It would take place during the same time that the meeting would be held. Ms. Hardy-Wilson made a motion that we have the fundraiser the second Saturday in June. Mr. Payne seconded it. Amy Bonano suggested that we have an early lunch and a meeting afterward. She said we could have the meeting at the church but Mr. Payne was concerned that most people wouldn't show up at the lunch. Ms. Warner expressed that with all of the stuff going on over the summer we wouldn't have a formal meeting until September. Gloria Robinson suggested a conference call. Two opposed and there was one abstention.

Ms. Sloan suggested that we do the popcorn fundraiser again. Terri More suggested a fish fry.
 Membership

Mr. Payne reminded people that they can buy ten dollar tickets to be able to win a trip to convention. He also talked about the pig fundraiser. Tickets will be available online until sometime in May. He also said that there are over 100 tumblers remaining from the fundraiser last year. We can still sell them so let him know if you're interested. 

Dr. Peters said that Wanda and Sheila have been instrumental in recruiting new members. She mentioned the names of all the new members. She said that there are a lot of people in Dayton that we need to find. Ask drivers if they know people. She made membership cards for us to disseminate. We can put contact information on them so that people can get a hold of us. 

Adjournment

Adjourned: 3:00pm
